
 
 

SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION  
CONGRATULATING JOE “JUNIE” AND SANDRA DELEO 

ON THEIR FIFTIETH ANNIVERSARY AND 
THANKING THEM 

FOR THEIR SERVICE TO THE LITTLE LEAGE 
 
 

WHEREAS, Joe “Junie” Deleo and Sandra Deleo were married on April 16, 1966 and 
spent their fiftieth anniversary at the Stamford North LL opening day; and 
 
WHEREAS, Joe “Junie” Deleo began his coaching career when his co-worker at Clairol, 
Norm Filmer, said he needed an assistant to coach in Springdale Little League, now 
known as Stamford North LL; and  
 
WHEREAS, since that day Junie has coached literally thousands of kids in not only the 
basics of baseball but in the lessons of life, with his wife, Sandra, there to help every 
step of the way; and 
 
WHEREAS, Joe “Junie” and Sandra Deleo have worked tirelessly on behalf of the Little 
League: helping in the snack bar, at registrations, raking the field, raising money, 
creating schedules, welcoming families at tryouts or sitting up on the hill watching a 
game and cheering on all of the kids playing; and 
 
WHEREAS, this year marks not only Junie and Sandra's 50th wedding anniversary but 
nearly 100 combined years of service to the kids of Stamford. While Clairol the 
company left Stamford long ago the Clairol Little League team, and LL as a whole, is 
going strong thanks to Junie and Sandra and their dedication to the kids of Stamford.   
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the 29th Board of Representatives of the 
City of Stamford congratulates Joe “Junie” Deleo and Sandra Deleo on their Fiftieth 
Wedding Anniversary and thanks them for their years of service to the Stamford 
Community. 

 
 
 

Approved by the 29th Board of Representatives 
this 2nd day of May, 2016 

 
 
 

__________________________   __________________________ 
Randall M. Skigen, President   Annie M. Summerville, Clerk 

 


